
June 2020 

We in Yavapai are all like you other ABATE members- on lockdown and social distancing 
when and where we can. Our chapter put the kibosh on our monthly meetings due to the 
local environmental conditions, so we used “ZOOM” to meet for the first time this past 
month. We didn’t have a huge turnout (nor a quorum) yet this dry trial run means we as a 
group can “meet and have our meetings” in the future. 

Passed successfully Meetup.com Advisory- costs at $98.94 for 6-mos of use, will be paid 
monthly. Meetup.com use and exposure for new members. Also, J.P. Garcia is involved with 
marketing and communications. Benefits would be links to State ABATE website, 
membership/signup link, Masterlink, network potential members, schedule events and 
communicate with members. 

The Yavapai Chapter meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 6:00 pm, at the VFW 
Post 541 Bucky O'Neill's at 202 N. Arizona Ave., Prescott 86301. For more information, 
contact ycabateaz@gmail.com or call Dan @ 928-308-9911. Dinner available most 
meetings at 5:00 pm put on by the host, but it would be best to call ahead.  

Membership report: 66 members, 7 Business members: Barefoot Bobs, El Charro Norte, 
Summit 4x4, Mark’s Beergarden, Mormon lake, Star island, Renegade Classics Phoenix. 

Respectfully submitted-Suni Sommers, Membership Officer. 

Ride Long, Ride Hard and Ride Safe - Cheers! 

Andrew (A. J.) Killian 
Chapter Secretary - Acting Communications Officer and Safety Officer 
Yavapai Chapter of ABATE of Arizona 
928-533-3312 
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